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RETURN TO PLAY SAFETY PLAN 
A description of the team’s plan for meeting 
the routine testing requirements. 

Student athletes and coaches are tested 2 
days prior to every competition with at least 
one test weekly. PCR tests are used and made 
available through a site contract with Valencia 
Branch Laboratory. Opposing team is given 
date of negative test prior to competition. 

 
A plan for entry screening for all workers, 
team support staff, and participants prior 
to entering the facility, practice, and 
competition. 
 

 All participants will be provided a link and a QR 
Code to Facilitron (www.facilitron.com) which 
provides an online, daily Health Check to be 
completed on the day of the athletic event. 
Instascan Temperature Scanning Systems and 
handheld no-contact thermometers will be 
used at designated entrances to screen for 
high temperatures. 

Students and coaches complete online 
symptom screening daily, are temperature 
screened upon entry, and are sent to isolation 
space for evaluation of any symptoms that 
develop during play. 

 
A plan for reviewing test results and 
reporting positive results to LACDPH as 
required by this Protocol. 
 

COLOR database is utilized (contracted with 
Valencia Branch Laboratory) to view results. 
School Nurse reports all positive cases to 
COVID compliance team and HR and a report 
is filed using online system with LACDPH. 
Coaches assist with contact tracing and 
identifying close contacts. Notifications of 
close contact and or possible exposure are 
sent to all affected asap. Students are given 
school nurse contact for resources as needed 
for isolation or quarantine.  

 
A plan for ensuring that team participants are 
cohorted as much as possible 

Each sport will develop cohorts by team levels. 
Examples: Varsity, Junior Varsity and 
Frosh/Soph. They will practice at different 
times, different facilities when available, and 
all equipment will be sanitized in between 
each practice. 

http://www.facilitron.com/


A plan for ensuring that, when traveling to 
away games, the team must remain in the 
team cohort, with no mixing with the local 
teams or other members of the host 
community. 

Any team traveling to an away game will 
remain together as a cohort including 
remaining cohorted while being transported 
to the away game, staying together at the 
venue of the event, and returning to their 
transportation after the game avoiding any 
instances of mixing with the host community. 

A description of efforts that the team will 
make to comply with other aspects to this 
Protocol. 

All coaches will work with the Athletic Director 
and School Nurse to ensure that any other 
aspects of this Protocol are familiar to them 
and adhered to in order to ensure the health 
and safety of all coaching staff, participating 
student athletes, and spectators. 

A plan for communicating team safety 
modifications to participants, their families, 
and the public as needed. 

This plan, and any updates made to it, will be 
provided on the COVID-19 Information Page of 
the Da Vinci Schools website as well as on the 
WDV Athletics webpage and blog which can be 
accessed by all parents, students, and 
community members as needed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SITE-SPECIFIC SAFETY PLAN 
The entity sponsoring the sports team (e.g., school, 
league, or team) must establish a 
written, facility-specific COVID-19 prevention plan at 
every facility the team uses, perform 
a comprehensive risk assessment of all work and 
athletic areas, and designate a person at 
each facility to implement the plan. 

All athletic facilities have been included in the Da Vinci 
Schools COVID-19 Prevention & Safety Plan (Cal/OSHA 
Compliant, Updated March 8, 2021).  Comprehensive 
risk assessments of all work and athletic areas have 
been conducted successfully by the DVS COVID 
Compliance Team and the Director of Facilities.  The 
designated person for the implementation of the plan 
is Mr. Vicente Bravo, Chief Administrative 
Officer/Assistant Superintendent - Operations, Equity 
& Compliance, and is supported by Dr. Emily Green, 
DV School Nurse, and Ms. Tori Grafeman, Interim 
Athletic Director. 

The entity sponsoring the sports team must 
designate a person responsible for responding 
to COVID-19 concerns for athletics overall, and for 
each team or sport, as applicable. 

The designated person responsible for responding to 
COVID-19 concerns for athletics overall, and for each 
team or sport, as applicable, is Mr. Vicente Bravo, 
Chief Administrative Officer/Assistant Superintendent 
- Operations, Equity & Compliance, and is supported 
by Dr. Emily Green, DV School Nurse, and Ms. Tori 
Grafeman, Interim Athletic Director. 

The entity sponsoring the sports team must train and 
communicate with workers, worker 
representative (as applicable) and participants on 
the plan and make the plan available to 
workers and their representatives. 

All coaches and coaching staff have been informed of 
the plan and can access it through the Da Vinci 
Schools website Athletics page, or they can request a 
copy of it from the DV Central Office.  All staff were 
trained on the implementation of all protocols 
associated with this plan by the Chief Administrative 
Officer, School Nurse, and Interim Athletic Director. 

The entity sponsoring the sports team must regularly 
evaluate the facility for compliance 
with the plan and document and correct deficiencies 
as identified. 
 
 
 

 

All members of the staff will be constantly observing 
and reporting any issues, concerns, or challenges that 
may arise in order to consider any alternative 
solutions available for immediate implementation. 
Safety and health of our student athletes, coaches and 
staff remain the top priority in making sure that any 
deficiencies identified are addressed effectively. 



The HVAC system has been inspected by an HVAC 
Specialist within 30 days of reopening 
for indoor sports and is in good, working order; to 
the maximum extent possible, ventilation 
has been increased. Effective ventilation is one of the 
most important ways to control small 
aerosol transmission. 

The HVAC system of the Gym has been inspected in 
the last 30 days by EMCOR, our HVAC maintenance 
provider, and was determined to be in good working 
order.  Indoor air quality improvements have been 
implemented. These include improvements 
for  increased ventilation, continued use of MERV-16 
filters, installation of GPS needlepoint bipolar 
ionization systems, portable, high-efficiency air 
purifying  units (HEPA), and UV lights. 

 

 


